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MIDWAY WATER ADVISORY BOARD 
MONDAY June 3, 2024 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

Minutes of the Midway Water Advisory Board meeting held June 3, 2024, at 6:00 

p.m. in the Midway City Office Building, 75 North 100 West, Midway, UT.  

Roll Call 

Irrigation Members: President/Chair Steve Farrell, Russ Kohler, Mike Lundin. 

Midway City: City Councilman Craig Simons, Wes Johnson, City Engineer, Michael 

Henke, City Planner, and Jennifer Sweat, Treasurer/Midway Water Advisory Board 

Secretary. 

General Consent Calendar 

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked for approval of the General 

Consent Calendar which consisted of: 

a. Approval of the Agenda for June 3,  2024 

b. Approve Meeting Minutes for May 6, 2024 

Motion:  City Councilman Craig Simons made a motion to approve the General 

Consent Calendar. Irrigation Member Mike Lundin 2nd the motion.  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further 

questions regarding this item? There was not. 

Motion was carried unanimously.  

The Homestead Resort – 2024 Master Plan Water Calculations – Continued from 

May 6, 2024, Meeting.  

Planner Henke stated that we did look at the Homestead at the May 6, 2024, 

meeting, and the board had questions regarding the project that they felt needed 

to be looked at before this board could make a recommendation to the City 

Council.  

As a reminder the land use summary for the project is:  
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• 72.01 acres 

• Resort Zone 

• 2 phases 

• Sensitive lands on the property include The Crater and wetlands. 

The following chart was presented on May 6, 2024, for water usage:  

 

As mentioned before the board had questions regarding the use of the Wedding 

Barn, as well as it not being broken down into phases as was indicated by the 

applicant that there would be 2 phases. Paul Berg, engineer for the project 

presented the following information regarding those questions:  
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With that information, the following chart was presented as new water 

requirements for the project:  
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Also presented were calculations based on phasing:  

 



  

 June 3, 2024               

 

 

65.94-acre feet for phase one-, and 21.25-acre feet for phase two, for a total of 

87.19-acre feet.  

Also reviewed was the letter prepared by Paul Berg Engineer for the project:  
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The board discussed the 104 acres golf course, and there were questions 

regarding the number for Sally Brinton, as she had disputed the lease with 

Homestead, and used all her water for her development, Huntleigh Woods. 

Jennifer Sweat, Board Secretary pulled the minutes from the approval for that 

subdivision as well as the recorded shares turned into Midway City, and it was 
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determined that 8 shares were turned in and 2.01 acres was for the open space 

which was the golf course. Sally Brinton’s number would need to be adjusted to 2 

shares.  

The board was also concerned with the lease from the State Park as it was not in 

perpetuity but had a term of 50 years, with about 23 years left on the lease. 

However, what would happen when that expired? That would leave about 39 

acres of the golf course without water.  

The board discussed that they were a recommending body, and that they felt they 

should pass this along to City Council, with a recommendation that they were ok 

with the water calculations presented tonight, but did have concerns with the 

lease of water with a term, and that this wasn’t something that was usually 

handled this way, with the water not all being dedicated to the City for the 

project.  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further 

questions regarding this item? There was not. 

Motion: Midway Irrigation Member Mike Lundin made a recommendation to 

the City Council to accept the water calculations for The Homestead Resort as 

presented tonight, of 87.19 acre feet for the new proposed uses,  however the 

board does have concern over the leased water that has a term with the State 

Park, as well has what is  being asked is different than City Policy in dedicating 

water to the City. Midway Irrigation Member Russ Kohler 2nd the motion.  

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell asked if there were further 

questions regarding this item? There was not. 

Motion was carried unanimously.  

New/Old Business 

Midway Irrigation President/Chair Steve Farrell if there were any information 

regarding New/Old Business? There was not.  
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Midway Irrigation Member Russ Kohler moved for adjournment, Midway 

Irrigation Member Mike Lundin 2nd the motion meeting was adjourned at 

6:55p.m.  


